MCCGJA Board Meeting 

Minutes of Meeting on 
Monday January 8, 2024, at 1:30pm 
in Room 410B Civic Center

Members in Attendance:  Attendees: President Janeko Bower, Treasurer, Kevin Haggerty, Larry Bauer, Deborah Haase, Bradley Wright, Trish Barrett, Tom Gannon, Bernie Samet, Tom Borden, Dick Gunn. 
Meeting was called to order at 1:26 pm.

Motion made and seconded to approve December 4 minutes.   Minutes approved. 

Financial Report

Kevin gave the final financial report for calendar year 2023.  
· The total income was $15,564 with expenses running $9,329 for 2023. 
· Membership income was higher than previous years. 
· We raised over $6,600 in membership fees and special contributions, including a couple of $2,000 individual donations. 
· The income figures do not include $126 from PayPal payments in December which will be included in the January income. 
· The county contributed $2,329 for recruitment expenses. 
· In addition, the county directly paid for the recruitment ads unlike in previous years where the Association paid for the ads and then was reimbursed by the Court.    

Janeko discussed the need to formulate a budget for 2024.  

Grand Jury Term

· Trish reported County Counsel has decided that according to the statutes the term of the Grand Jury must be either based on the calendar year or county fiscal year. 
· As a result, the current Grand Jury has decided to withdraw their recommendation to change the date of upcoming terms of the Grand Jury to the fall.   

Committee Updates

Membership:  
· Dave Henry has accepted a membership chairperson, but he was not able to attend today’s meeting.    Janeko has asked him to think of the following issues:
·  Instituting a membership July-June term as stated in the bylaws.
·  Changing the structure of Membership Dues e.g. 3, 5 and 10 years and their due rates. 
· Kevin indicates that there is a lot of members with lifetime memberships. 
· Lifetime memberships are no longer financially viable. 
· Janeko would like to have recommendations from committee by late April. 

Recruitment:   
· Bradley suggested that a committee investigate having an option for full-time employees to serve on the Grand Jury.   
· This issue has been discussed for the past 10 years.  
· Most feel that given the structure of the grand jury this would be very difficult.  
· Deborah said when she was foreperson, the two of the jurors who had full-time employment struggled to make the situation work for them and the rest of the jurors.  
· It was suggested that the proposal be discussed at the Recruitment meeting. It was suggested that this proposal could be discussed with other employed jurors to get some options how this might work. 
· Plan will be presented at the February 5th board meeting.  
· The recruitment committee will meet later this week to discuss the recruitment plan for the 2024-25 term.   Brad Wright will be invited. 
· Current jurors will be asked to identify 5 qualified individuals that they know and asked them to apply.  
· The committee will contact the 2023-24 alternates to see if they are interested in being a part of the 2024-25 jury panel. 

Selection Committee:  
· Discussion held if candidates had been previously interviews if they needed to go through the interview a second time.   
· The consensus is that jurors who were interviewed and rated Satisfactory and alternate jurors selected should not have to go through the interview process again.  

Social Committee: 
· Brad Sharp mentioned that they have someone to facilitate the tabletop discussions at the February 15th event which will be held at McGuinness.  
· Brad will talk to the Special Events Coordinator this week to work out the rest of the details. 
· Deborah recommended that there is no cut off on the Evite on the number of people attending.  The Board members agree. 
· Janeko says the Evite needs to go out in a few days. 
· Wine and drinks will be provided but food will be limited.   
· Janeko asks that each committee head provide what they need from volunteers by the next meeting in preparation for the 15th event.   
· This will be a great opportunity to get people to volunteer to serve on committees or help with tasks.   
· She thinks that the use of QR codes on materials would be very helpful. 

New Host for Website

· Because the current association’s website is slow and out of date, Janeko recommends selecting Blue Host to be the new website host. 
· It will cost about $500 for the initial implementation and about $150 a year thereafter. 
· Motion M/S/P to move the Association’s website to Blue Host.    

Meeting adjourned at 2:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

Tom Gannon
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